
Because we’ll all be at Rocky XI next month, our last 
Chapter meeting for this season will be in April. Karl 
Reque will lead this meeting, and how could we possibly 
end the season in a better way? We have learned to count 
on Karl’s programs to be fun, challenging, and, most of 
all, musically rewarding. He has designed a program that 
will not only take us through some diverse and 
interesting musical repertory, but that will also reveal 
how recorders can make music in concert with other 
instruments. Here’s how he explains the plan:     

This month’s meeting will feature expanded forces; 
joining us will be a string quartet and a keyboard 
player. 

The music we will be exploring is tuneful, accessible 
and exciting and includes compositions from the 
Baroque and Modern eras. We’ll begin with two 
double choir pieces from the 1600’s by Floriano, 
Canale and Praetorius. The main focus of the 
afternoon will be H. Biber’s Sonata pro Tabla, a 
gorgeous baroque composition that alternates 
between 5 part recorders and strings, along with the 
charming Colin Hand Divertimento for recorders, 
strings and piano.  

As time permits we may look at the Witt Suite in F for 
recorders and strings, the Pez Concerto Pastorale 
for alto recorders and strings or the A. Marcello 
Concerto di Flauti and strings. 

The music requires SATB recorders, so there’s no 
need to lug your great bass to this meeting. Please 
bring your music stand and pencil; all music will be 
provided. 

Our Leader for This Meeting 

Karl Reque received a BA in Viola and music Education 
from Arizona State University. While in Arizona, he 
played in the Scottsdale and Mesa Community 
Orchestras and developed an interest in early stringed 
instruments and historical performance practice. He 
studied recorder and viola da gamba at Windham College 
in Vermont and later moved to Los Angeles where he 
continued baroque violin and gamba studies with Shirley 
Marcus.  

While in Denver he has played with many local 
orchestras, including the Community Arts Orchestra, 
Centennial Philharmonic, Mostly Strauss Orchestra, 
Denver Chamber Orchestra, Evergreen Chamber 
Orchestra, Baroque Chamber Orchestra of Colorado and 

was a founding member of the Musica Sacra Chamber 
Orchestra. 

Karl maintains an active home studio where he teaches 
early and modern strings and recorder to students of all 
ages and keeps busy during the summer playing for 
weddings with his string quartet: Quartetto Denver.  

In his spare time Karl “expands his musical awareness” 
through playing the Moog Theremin. 

Our Leader’s Helpers 

Joining in this musical extravaganza will be Travis 
Yamamoto, keyboard; Carole Smith and Loris 
McGavran, violins; Joe Wilcox masquerading as a viola 
player; and Barbara Wilcox, cello. 
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President’s Message 

Believe it or not, April is upon us, and this will be the last 
monthly meeting of our 2014-15 season. Rocky XI will 
take the place of our May session. Looking at the year in 
review, I think it has been quite exciting, starting with 
Recorderfest in the Rockies in September, and 
concluding with this month’s session with one of our 
favorite guests, Karl Reque. 

Speaking of Rocky, don’t forget to register! All the 
information you need is available on our website at http://
www.denverrecordersociety.org/rockyxinew.htm. For 
your convenience, a registration form is attached to this 
newsletter. Registration deadline is April 24th. As 
always, we have a great faculty with an exciting program 
in a beautiful location. Don’t miss out! 

With the end of the season, it is time to elect our officers 
and board of directors for the coming year. We will have 
a short election at the April session. Our nominating 
committee is proposing the following list of candidates. 
Nominations will also be taken from the floor before 
voting. 

Jon Casbon, President 
Joice Gibson, Vice President * 
Joe Wilcox, Program Director 
RoseMary Glista, Treasurer 
Lori Murphy, Secretary 
Sharon Bolles, Newsletter Editor * 
Victoria Taylor, Hospitality Director 
Jennifer Myers, Webmaster 
Susan Osborn, Librarian 

APRIL 19, 2015 Meeting: 

With Strings Attached 
DATE:   Sunday,April 19, 2015 

TIME:   2:00 to 4:30 

PLACE:   Unity Church of Denver  

    3021 S. University Blvd., Denver 

CONDUCTOR:  KARL REQUE 

http://www.denverrecordersociety.org/rockyxinew.htm
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Newbie Corner 

March summary: We had 4 enthusiastic Newbies in 
March. The theme was "Peaceful Pentatonics." We 
worked our way through the book Folk Melodies of the 
Orient, (Consort Music Inc., CM 1017) featuring 
melodies from China, Japan, and Korea, arranged for 
soprano and alto recorders, and all based on pentatonic 
scales. It was fun listening to the unusual Asian 
harmonies and trying to imagine the stories behind the 
music.  

April Newbies:  Lisa McInnis will host the Newbie April 
session.  She has played in the Colorado Recorder 
Orchestra for 10 years and been a member of the 
American Recorder Society for 28 years. Formerly she 
played the clarinet, bells, chimes and xylophone and 
currently plays the entire family of recorders and the bass 
viola da gamba. All types, styles and genres of music 
appeal to her. 

Newbies will be doing a lot of chirping as Lisa leads the 
them in bird sounds. She will use Bird Music from The 
Bird Fancyer's Delight, most suitable for the soprano and 
tenor recorders. 

Newbies meet:  

Sunday April 19, 2015  
12:45 to 1:45  
Unity Church 
3021 S. University Blvd. Denver 
Enter South door 

As you can see, most of our board members have 
expressed their willingness to continue in their positions 
for another year. The asterix (*) denotes nominees for 
vacating or vacant positions. Many thanks to Joice 
Gibson and Sharon Bolles for their willingness to fill 
these positions. Thanks to all of our board members for 
their service and contributions this past year! 

We also want to wish fond farewell to Pat Selby, who 
informs us she will be moving soon to warmer climes. 
Thank you Pat for all of your work as our newsletter 
editor…best wishes! 

With that, I wish everyone an enjoyable summer. I hope 
to see you at Rocky and then in September for the start of 
our 2015-16 season. 

Jon Casbon 
…so much music, so little time! 

(Continued from page 1) 

Group Corner 

News of the activities and postings from area musical 
groups having recorder players.  Check the chapter  
website for a listing of all groups that we know of,  

including contact information. 

Four Winds Ensemble (Colorado Springs). we thought 
March was going to be a slow month for us, since we had 
no performances lined up as February was ending. But 
thanks to our "gigmeister" Rock Goldberg, opportunities 
turned into reality, and we suddenly had a very busy 
schedule! On March 8th we performed pre-concert Irish 
music in the lobby of the CSU-Pueblo auditorium prior 
to the Pueblo Symphony performance. On St Patrick's 
Day we played more Irish music at the View Pointe 
assisted living center in Colorado Springs. Then on 
March 21st we celebrated Play the Recorder Day by 
playing 1-hour gigs at two different Colorado Springs 
libraries. We played a mix of our favorites from 
Renaissance to Pop. I think we will be ready for a 
breather in April. 
 Jon Casbon 

Highlands Chamber Orchestra continues to run 
Saturday and Monday meetings. Monday is a trio sonata 
session.  
 Bill Conklin (303) 455-0837 

Recorder Faire  The Denver Chapter held its annual 
Recorder Faire at the Tattered Cover on Sunday the 22nd. 
Eight members of the chapter played in the Renaissance 
Band to kick off the Faire, followed by 6 other ensembles 
playing solos to quintets. The krumhorn and jazz groups 
offered some non-traditional “recorder” music to the 
delight of the audience. As they say, a good time was had 
by all. Thanks to the folks who played in the band and 
pulled together a credible performance with one rehearsal 
– we are good! And thanks to others who helped set up, 
tear down and otherwise make the day a success. 
 Elaine Granata 

Our group, The New Recorder Ensemble, recently gave 
two performances, one at The Terraces, the second at 
Golden West. Both are senior apartment complexes in 

Boulder. Our ensemble is made up of recorder players 
James Grush, John Geohegan, Joyce Shambaugh and 
Trudy Wayne with guest player and student of James,  
Evelyn Galli, and singer Carol Stanwood. Our concert 
illustrated the development of music from Middle Ages 
to Baroque. Music for our program was transposed and 
arranged by our member, James. He chose music of 
composers beginning with Adam de la Halle, Dufay, 
Josquin de Prez, progressing up to Haydn, Gibbons, 
Mozart and Schubert. Joyce's creative percussion on the 
pieces by Encina (for example, Oy comamos y bebamos) 
added just the right tambour to this lively music. 
John added viola da gamba on two pieces by Monteverdi 
bringing wonderful depth to the bass line. This was a 
challenging concert for us, but brought rewards for us as 
well as our audience. 
 Trudy Wayne 

Ft Collins Chapter meetings. The second Friday 
gathering this month will be April 10th at 7:30 pm at: 

 Roselyn Dailey’s 
 3326 Sharps Court, Ft Collins 

Please let Roselyn know if you plan to come: 
rdaileyfc@comcast.net or (970) 282-1097.  

Our monthly gathering for ARS falls on Monday, April 
27, at the usual time and place—7:30 PM at the Shepherd 
of the Hills Lutheran Church on Taft Hill Road. Do let 
Jim Martin know if you plan to be there:  
 jtfmartin@yahoo.com or (970) 377-4293. 
  Pattie Cowell 
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Request for Humanitarian Help 

Fellow recorder enthusiasts, I am currently working with 
a local group, Ukrainians of Colorado, in organizing a 
humanitarian shipment to Ukraine which includes chil-
dren's clothing and toys, medical supplies and sleeping 
bags among other items. We also need more working 
wheelchairs, walkers, canes, crutches, bandages, in-

continence pads, and colostomy supplies. If anyone has 
these items please contact me - I am able to pick these up 
if it is in the Denver metro area. Our large shipping con-
tainer (20 x 8 x 8 ft.) will be filled up here in Denver next 
Saturday and will then start its long journey by ship from 
the east coast to Odessa, Ukraine. The items will then be 

distributed to area non profit organizations who are 
working with children orphaned by the war, wounded 
soldiers, disabled and displaced persons as well as to my 
Ukrainian counterpart, Olena Bikla, that some of you 
may remember from my blog. Attached is a recent photo 
of Olena (2nd from the left) along with Peace Corps staff 
in Kiev, Ukraine. We are including a used computer, 
printer and digital camera in the shipping container to 
help her in the effort to relocate the classes in sociology 
and social work from Donetsk State University to Mariu-
pol. If you have some things but can't get them to me 
right away, please hold onto them for a future humanitar-
ian shipment. 

For those of you who have been wondering, I am still on 
hold for reinstatement to Ukraine. I appreciate all of your 
support.     ʩʧʘʩʠʙʦ ʙʦʣʴʰʦʝ (“Big Thank You!”) 

 Paul Brunson RPCV  
 (Returned Peace Corps Volunteer) 
 (303) 451-5967,      pbruns1@comcast.net 
 Group 45, Peace Corps Ukraine 

Announcements and Advertisements 

Announcing the Colorado Springs Recorder Salon! 
June 13, 2015, 1:00 pm East Library, 5550 N. Union 
Blvd, Colorado Springs The salon has been a Colorado 
Springs tradition for many years. Recorder players and 
groups of all levels perform and socialize together. Each 
group performs for 10-15 minutes. Non-Colorado 
Springs groups are welcome to participate. For more 
information, contact  
 Jeannine Bramwell  
 (719) 473-1565      jkbramwell@comcast.net;  

Recorder Technique:  A Guide to the Basics and 
Beyond  I am a professional recorder player and teacher 
based in the UK. This 40 page PDF eBook is packed full 
of useful information about all aspects of recorder 
playing, from the basics of posture and breathing 
to articulation, finger technique, effective practicing and 
repertoire suggestions. It is published in PDF format and 
is compatible with all tablets, computers and 
smartphones.  

The book is available to buy for £4.50 (the price is 
automatically converted if purchasing in a currency other 
than Sterling) from my newly launched website at 
www.helenhooker.co.uk/shop.Many thanks. 
 Helen Hooker 

For Sale: Yamaha Electronic Piano (Model P-140); 
Stand, Bench, Pedal; $350 

¶ Multiple voice settings include grand piano, 
harpsichord, strings, reverb, more 

¶ Midi in/out terminals for computer connections; Great 
Sound 

¶ Record function- even one hand recording for you to 
practice other hand. 

Contact Janet Handmaker  
(303) 221-6066       recorderteacher@comcast.net 

The Recorder Forum  The Recorder Forum is an online 
discussion group for recorder players everywhere. It is 
located at RecorderForum.com. The idea is to create a 
worldwide community of players, from beginner to 
expert, who share their experiences, questions and 
thoughts on recorders and recorder playing. Anyone can 
read the forum posts. However to create or reply to forum 
posts, you must first join. Do this by clicking the “Join 
Here” link in the top menu and follow the instructions 
from there.   
 Dr. Tony Eyers, Director 

Do you know of anyone who might enjoy playing with 
the Newbies?  Please spread the word. There is no charge 
for the session.  For more information, contact 

 Janet Handmaker at (303) 221-6066 
 Drop-ins are welcome! 

(Continued from page 2) 
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